

News Letter

AUGUST, 1982

PRESIDENT'S CORNER

First, I would like to thank everyone who has been involved with maintaining the median strip at the entranceway. It speaks well for our neighborhood. We, also, thank Lowder Construction Company for our beautiful Gazebo. The delay was due to city red ape.

There have almost been several carbike and/or moped accidents lately. Please refresh your children on the bike "rules of the road," especially to ride with the flow of the traffic. We must protect our children.

The next Civic League Board meeting will be Tuesday, September 14th, at 7:30 p.m. The September General Membership meeting will be on the 23rd (Thursday), 7:30 p.m., in the Pembroke Meadows Elementary School Cafeteria. November is election month, so please work it in your schedule now to attend. There will be NO CIVIC LEAGUE if members are not present at elections.

is is a voluntary organization and cannot run without YOU! If there is no Civic League, there will be no

pleasant entranceway, no newsletter, no directories, no pool, and no way to stand up to situations that could hurt our neighborhood.

Jan Coleridge President

AUGUST ACTIVITY - SKATING PARTY

Come join in the fun at Haygood Skating Center on August 30th from 7:00 - 9:30 p.m. Everyone in the family is invited, and the charge is only \$2.00 per person (which includes skate rental). Get the family together, meet new friends, and enjoy an evening of skating. Remember: your support helps continue the services of the Pembroke Meadows Civic League. Tickets available now at the Pembroke Meadows Pool or at the door the night of the party.

FUTURE PROGRAMS

SEPTEMBER - CRIME PREVENTION

OCTOBER - FIRE & ELECTRICAL PROBLEMS

NOVEMBER - ELECTIONS

NOVEMBER - PEMBROKE MEADOWS/SHORES

AND AREA REAL ESTATE

VALUES AND HOME INSURANCE

AUGUST POOL NEWS

The next general membership meeting of the Pembroke Meadows Recreation Center will be held Sunday, August 22nd, from 6:30 till 11:00 p.m. This month we are having a "Family Pot Luck Party." We're asking each family to bring a main dish and a salad or dessert and bring whatever you wish to drink. We will supply the paper products, plates, cups, etc., and ice. If you have any questions, please call me at 499-3069.

The August meeting will be the election of officers for next year's board. We would appreciate everyone's support in attending this meeting. The people chosen for these jobs will have the responsibility of making decisions that all of us will have to live with. ou have a part in selecting next year's board. Nominations for the 1983 Board: DIRECTOR

ASSISTANT DIRECTOR

TREASURER

SECRETARY

BOARD MEMBERS

Norma Jean Pope Joe Bezdek Jane Orem Marcia Zmuda James Canada Jeff Bonomo Gary Clayton Geneva Allen Marilyn Ashe Jay Krauss Trisha Doucette Dave McElheney

We will be accepting nominations at the election meeting.

There are two points of interest that will be brought up at the August meeting. I would like everyone to Ake a few minutes to think about:

1) Should the swim team be restricted to members of the pool only?

2) Should we have a cut-off date for joining the swim team? Both of these points have been raised by members, and I'd like to get the feeling of the membership in order to make an equitable decision.

If you have any questions about these points, I'll be glad to talk to you. If you are unable to attend the meeting but would like your opinion expressed, simply put your feelings on paper and I'll be glad to read them at the meeting.

We want the Recreation Center to reflect the feelings of the community; express yourself at the next meeting.

> Norma Jean Pope Director

FALL FLEA MARKET

We are tentatively planning a joint Flea Market with the PTA on October 16th (Saturday) at the Pembroke Meadows Elementary School. Save your treasures and call 499-7192 if interested. Fee to set us will be \$2.50 for Civic League members and \$5 for nonmembers. no interest, it will be cancelled.

ADVERTISEMENT

Neil Glover's Home Improvements: Specializing in Ceramic Tile, Carpet, Vinyl, Twist Ceilings, Sidewalks, Quarry Tile. Good references, reasonable prices, and good quality Call for further information. Suffolk 1-934-3357.